
 

GOOD SHEPHERD STAFF 
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church Newsletter 

June 2020 

June 2020 Drive-In Worship Services 
 

We will have Drive-In Worship Services every Sunday in June in the FAB 
parking lot. We will once again be sharing Holy Communion. We will use the 
pre-sealed wafers and grape juice again. If you cannot or choose not to 
partake of one of the elements, be assured of Christ’s full presence under 
each element alone. If you do not feel comfortable coming to worship or 
receiving Communion, rest assured that Christ is with you, you are with us in 
Spirit, and we will have other opportunities to gather. 
 

Here are some details about our Drive-in Service of Holy Communion: 
 Enter the FAB parking lot via the Hanson Avenue entrance only. 
 You will be handed a disposable plate with pre-sealed Communion 

elements for each communing person in your vehicle on it at the 
entrance. Hold on to these elements as we will commune together 
during the service. The package is double sealed—the wafer is 
under the top seal and the juice is under the bottom seal. 

 Worship will begin at 9:30 AM. Prelude music will begin at 9:10 AM, 
20 minutes prior to the start of the service. 

 Set your radio to Radio station 98.1 FM when you arrive. The FM 
signal is short range, so you will need to be in the FAB parking lot to 
hear the service on the radio. 

 We will have parking assistants to help guide you to a parking place. 
 You are welcome to start your car or leave it running if necessary 

during the service. If you have a large vehicle, consider parking on a 
farther row back so that everyone will be able to see. 

 You may leave the parking lot using all exits. 
 

BULLETIN INFORMATION 
You will need to print the bulletin at home; there will be no copies to hand out 
on Sunday. The bulletin will be posted on www.gslc.com by Thursday 
afternoon before the Drive-In services. We will also send a link to the bulletin 
via email by Thursday afternoon. A limited number of copies will be placed 
outside the church office on a table by Friday at noon. 
 

GUIDELINES 
The same guidelines and safety rules we observed in previous parking lot 
services will apply: 
 No one (other than worship leaders and assistants) can get out of 

the car once you enter our property, either before, during, or after 
the service. No yard chairs. 

 Please, no physical greeting from car to car. 
 The playground is off limits and locked. 
 Entry to the buildings will not be available (no restroom use). 
 

If you do not feel comfortable coming out or are unable to come, be assured 
that our service will be posted on the church website by Sunday afternoon as 
usual and sermon manuscripts will still be mailed out to those who usually 
receive them. 
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And see, I am sending upon you what my Father promised; so stay here in the city until 
you have been clothed with power from on high.’ – Luke 24:49 
 

Jesus’ first disciples had barely adjusted to the news that “he is risen” before Jesus 
ascended to the Father. His words in Luke 24:49 come right before he was taken up to 
heaven. The incredible good news of God’s salvation was already being proclaimed 
among his disciples, but then they received some much harder news: “Wait.” “Stay 
here.” 
 

This pattern is common in Scripture. Think, for example, of Noah. In Genesis 6 we learn that Noah and his 
family alone are to be spared from the flood event that will serve as God’s cosmic do-over. Noah faithfully 
builds the ark, gathers the animals, and boards with his family just as the first drops start falling. Now we all 
know, Noah was onboard the ark for 40 days and 40 nights, right? Actually, it rained for 40 days and 40 
nights. Water covered the earth for 150 days, Genesis tells us. And even after those 150 days when Noah’s 
ark landed on Mt. Ararat, he had more months of waiting until the earth was dry enough to emerge again. 
Just when it seemed his hard work was done, the truly arduous task of waiting began. 
 

Or consider the people of Israel whom God freed from slavery in Egypt. They must have thought their 
journey to freedom was near an end when they passed unharmed through the Red Sea and looked back to 
see Pharaoh and his troops swallowed up by the waves. But even as they stood and sang God’s praises on 
the other side of the sea, they had no way of knowing that their arduous journey—40 years of wilderness 
wandering—was just beginning. More than that, if we consider the history of the Hebrew people and their 
descendants, we see that true freedom has been elusive even over centuries. 
 

Indeed, the theme of waiting for God’s salvation is a constant note in scripture.  
 

Consider Genesis 49:18 — “I wait for your salvation, O LORD.”  
 

Or Psalm 27:14 — “Wait for the Lord; be strong, and let your heart take courage; wait for the Lord!” 
 

Or Psalm 130:5 — “I wait for the Lord, my soul waits, and in his word I hope.” 
 

There are numerous other passages from Psalms, Proverbs, and the Prophets that speak about waiting for 
God. Even in the New Testament, we are urged by Paul and other authors to wait patiently for God’s 
coming salvation. For example, in Romans 8:25, we are told: “But if we hope for what we do not see, we 
wait for it with patience.” 
 

Now is yet another time that God’s people are called on to wait patiently for the Lord’s salvation. Together, 
we are enduring a time of trial and difficulty. I know it is popular these days to say, “we are not all in this 
together” because some of us have a harder time than others. I would remind you that this is not true for the 
church. For we are indeed one body in Christ. If you are hurting, I am hurting. If the hand or the eye suffers, 
the whole body suffers. We are indeed in this together because we are one in Christ. During this pandemic, 
we are going through one of the toughest things any of us has ever had to endure.  
 

And as tempting as it must have been for Noah to jump off the ark right away; as much as God’s people 
longed to be in the Promised Land; as much as the disciples were eager to receive the Spirit and be led into 
all truth, it is tempting for us to rush back to business as usual. We are eager for normalcy, but we see 
throughout scripture that God shows up in the waiting time. God acts to save God’s people in the 
wilderness, on the ark, in the locked upper room. We wait with hope and with the assurance that God will 
act to lead us, guide us, and save us. 
 

We do not know if we have a 40 day wait or a 40 year wait or somewhere in between. Given the science of 
the situation, I’d say 40 days is much more likely than 40 years; somewhere in between is probably right. 
But what we do know is that God loves us, God will not leave us, and God will indeed act to save us yet 
again. We are indeed one body during this time and we trust in Christ, our head. We suffer together, we 
wait together, and we will be together to see the end of this time and to see a new revelation of God’s 
abundant salvation. 
 

God’s peace be with you, 
Pastor Andrew 

A Word from Our Pastor 
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June Birthdays (according to church records) 

1 Eve McLeod 11 Helen Derrick 17 Kelly Lovern 21 Joyce Upright 26 Dena Phillips 

2 London Clow 12 Cathy 
Milejczak 

18 Lisa Lehman 22 Kathlyn Holt 28 Lizabeth Boozer 

4 Ursula Weeks 13 Michael Brown  Meg Roof 23 Nadine Cantey 29 Breanna Lindler 

5 Ty Boheler 14 Pat Flora  Jaden Porter  Barbara Slice  Marissa Lindler 

6 Kate Ferlauto 15 Carole Sox 19 Ben Haigh 24 Joyce Mobley  Jerry Vaughn 

7 John Keim 16 Laura Leigh 
Smith 

20 Stanley 
Robinson 

 Justine Parker 30 Aubrey Grosh 

 Earline Suydam 17 Scottie Dye 21 Anna Lawson 25 Janette 
Robinson 

 Re’nee 
Henderson 

9 Logan 
Richardson 

 Steve Fink  Evelyn Ortiz  Millie Sox  Emily McFarland 

 Wyatt Roof  Lakyn Haigh  Hannah Barnhill 26 Lavina Chandler  Mike Weaver 

Learning Committee Updates 

VBS 
 
With a heavy heart, the call was made to cancel 
VBS due to the pandemic. As heartbreaking as this 
is to cancel this special event that the children and 
our volunteers all love, it is our desire to keep 
everyone’s safety and well-being as our top priority. 
GRACEWORKS will be done virtually this year 
and will be geared toward the whole family. 
Everyone is encouraged to participate. More 
information about Graceworks will be posted in our 
weekly church emails, and on our website as it 
becomes available. 
 

Virtual Sunday School 
 
Since we are unable to gather in-person just yet for 
Sunday school, Pastor Andrew will be teaching an 
online class on Zoom. There will be two class times 
offered. Wednesdays at 8:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. 
Pastor Andrew will be discussing the Gospel lesson 
for the upcoming Sunday. A Zoom ID and password 
will be sent via email. 
 
Children’s virtual Sunday school will take a break for 
the month of June. Parents will be sent resources by 
email to use during this time. 
 
High Schoolers are encouraged to check out Pastor 
Andrew’s Wednesday virtual class. 

Social Ministry Focus 
 

SOCIAL MINISTRY EMPHASIS – Project HOPE, a 
program of the Richland County Sheriff's Department 
to get fans for needy elderly persons in the area, will 
continue as the Social Ministry Emphasis through 
June 7.  Contributions can be sent to the church 
office any time until then.  Checks should be made to 
Good Shepherd and designated for Project HOPE. 
 

We will be doing our annual school supply drive 
in July. Watch for more information later. 
 

Food Pantry 
 

The Food Pantry will no longer accept used 
plastic grocery bags from the congregation due 
to health concerns. Food pantry groceries will be 
filled in new plastic bags. 
 

In order to restock our food pantry for the coming 
months when we are able to reopen, you are 
welcome to bring non-perishable food items to the 
Drive-In services. Place all items in a plastic grocery 
bag and hand it out your window to an assistant (who 
will be gloved and masked) on the way out of the 
parking lot. No loose items and no personal contact, 
please! 
 

In February, food pantry volunteers packed and distributed 
52 bags of groceries serving 226 individuals. 
 

In March for 3 Wednesdays that the food pantry was open, 
food pantry volunteers packed 51 bags of groceries 
serving 197 individuals. 
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High School Graduates 
 

Forrest Havird, 4808 Arcadia Road, Columbia, SC 29206 
 
Forrest is member of the National Honor Society and graduating from AC Flora High 
School this year. He was baptized at Good Shepherd and has been an active member his 
whole life. This ranges from being active in YOGS to ushering and serving one year on 
church council. After high school he will be attending the University of South Carolina to 
study Psychology. 
 
 

Jake Lalumondier, 1024 Whiteoak Ridge Road, Blythewood, SC 29016 
 
Jake will be graduating on June 20 from Hammond School where he has attended since 4-year-old 
kindergarten. He is a member of the National Honor Society as well as the Hammond 
Wrestling Team. He had the honor of being a part of the back to back State Wrestling 
Championship Team at Hammond. He has been an active member of YOGS since middle 
school, attending the SCLCY conventions and the National Youth Gathering in Houston as 
well as serving as YOGS Chaplain and President. He is excited to be attending Wofford 
College in the fall. 
 
 

Sam Seay, 217 Wild Cherry Road, Columbia, SC 29223 
 
Sam Seay is a graduating senior from Spring Valley High School. Sam was a part of the 
Spring Valley High School baseball program from 7th grade all the way through his 
senior year. He also loved playing basketball in the Columbia Youth Basketball League 
throughout high school as well. Sam is a lifelong member of Good Shepherd Lutheran 
Church. He is thankful he was able to attend the National Youth Gathering in Houston as 
a part of the YOGS. Sam will be attending Clemson University as a part of the Bridge 
program, majoring in Business. Good Luck Sam, we love you!  
 

 
Millie Sox, 32 Running Fox Road, Columbia, SC 29223 

 
Millie will be attending Charleston Southern University in the fall.  She has been accepted 
into the honors program and will be pursuing a major in biochemistry.  She received 
several scholarships for her academic accomplishments and will graduate in the top 5% of 
her graduating class and has achieved the all-A honor roll for all but one semester.  Over 
the past four years at Spring Valley High School, she won First Place for the Vision 
Science Award in the USC Region II Science & Engineering Fair and had her research 
published in a college-level academic journal. Millie lettered in varsity golf (3 years), and 
participated in the Latin Club and the Fellowship of Christian Athletes. She also engaged 
in numerous volunteer opportunities through her school and through Good Shepherd Church.  Millie has 
been working at the Woodlands Country Club for the past year and a half.  
 
 

Brock Tollison, 2928 Bagnal Drive, Columbia SC 29204 
 
Brock Tollison will graduate from A.C. Flora High School on June 3.  He is an 
International Baccalaureate Diploma recipient, Richland One High School Scholar, 
Richland One Academic All-Star and National Honor Society member.  While at A.C. 
Flora, he was a math tutor, ran cross-country, played soccer and Ultimate Frisbee.  He 
was admitted to the University of South Carolina as a Capstone Scholar.  This fall he will 
attend the USC’s College of Engineering and Computing with the intended major of 
Mechanical Engineering. 

(Continued on page 5) 
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Christian Houghton, 416 Council Loop, Columbia, SC 29209 
 
Christian Houghton is a graduating Senior of Lower Richland High School, and the 
current Drum Major of the LR Marching Band. From an early age, music has been an 
inspiration. His Confirmation Project was a reflection of his continued faith through music. 
In addition to playing his trumpet for GSLC holiday services, Christian performed in the 
Honors Performance Series at Carnegie Hall in 2016. He was invited back to the Series 
in 2019, playing in Australia at the Sydney Opera House. He was also recognized as a 
Legend in the Making this year by the Richland One School district for his achievements. 
Christian will be attending Jackson State University in Mississippi this fall for Music Education, as well as 
performing with the Sonic Boom of the South Marching Band. He plans to return to the Richland One school 
district as a Music Teacher and Band Instructor. 
 

 

College Graduates 
 

Lakyn Haigh, 2101 Monterey Court Columbia, SC 29206 
 
Lakyn Haigh is a graduate from the University of South Carolina, where she obtained a 
Bachelor’s of Science in Nursing.  She will be working in the Columbia area as a nurse in 
the fall, where she will specialize in cardiac care.  She has prospects of returning to school 
for a graduate degree after gaining nursing experience. 
 

Emily Whitlow, 508 Athena Drive, Columbia, SC 29223 
 
University of South Carolina 
Bachelor of Arts in Music with a Minor in Religious Studies 
Graduating Spring 2020 
Future Plans: Pursuing a Master of Divinity from the Lutheran Theological Southern 
Seminary in Columbia, SC in Fall of 2020. Plans to continue music through orchestral 
performances with the Aiken Symphony Orchestra, Columbia Chamber Orchestra, as well 
as playing with various groups based in SC, NC, and GA. 
 
Emily had the pleasure of being involved in numerous roles at the University of South Carolina throughout 
her four years of studies. Through her involvement in the School of Music, she held positions in the 
university's ensembles, including the USC Symphony Orchestra, Wind Ensemble, Symphonic Winds, 
Chamber Group(s) as well as work with ensembles outside of USC including: the Aiken Symphony 
Orchestra, Columbia Chamber Orchestra, the Claflin University Orchestra in their performance of Handel's 
Messiah, the Bruch Chamber Orchestra, and Appalachia: A Southeastern Wind Symphony, along with 
others. While at USC, she was heavily involved with Greek Life in the School of Music, with membership in 
the national music fraternity for women, Sigma Alpha Iota where she held leadership roles (Recording 
Secretary, Editorial Committee, Fundraising Committee) and shared the importance of music with 
surrounding communities. She completed her Bachelor of Arts in Music under Rebecca Nagel with 
mentorship from Zac Hammond (Charleston, SC) and Petrea Warneck (Greenville, SC.) Following her 
undergraduate studies, Emily will be attending the Lutheran Theological Southern Seminary (LTSS) in 
Columbia, SC to pursue her Master of Divinity with classes beginning in late July of 2020. She looks forward 
to this new and called path and asks for continued prayers throughout her studies!  

Thank You 
 
A sincere thank you to all the people who have left jars for this summer’s fig preserves. I greatly appreciate 
your thoughtfulness and generosity. Every little jar helps! I only use the 8-ounce jars. 
 
Thank you so much, 
Lula Camp 



Lectionary for June 2020 

JUNE 7 – THE HOLY TRINITY 
Though the word trinity is not found in the scriptures, 
today’s second reading includes the apostolic greeting 
that begins the liturgy: The grace of our Lord Jesus 
Christ, the love of God, and the communion of the 
Holy Spirit be with you all. In the gospel Jesus sends 
his disciples forth to baptize in the name of the Father, 
and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. More than a doctrine, 
the Trinity expresses the heart of our faith: we have 
experienced the God of creation made known in Jesus 
Christ and with us always through the Holy Spirit. We 
celebrate the mystery of the Holy Trinity in word and 
sacrament, as we profess the creed, and as we are 
sent into the world to bear witness to our faith.  
FIRST READING – Genesis 1:1—2:4a 
At the beginning of time, God the Creator, God the 
powerful Word, and God the life-giving Spirit form the 
earth and all its inhabitants. God sees that all this 
created work is good and then rests on the seventh 
day. 
PSALM – Psalm 8 
How majestic is your name in all the earth! (Ps. 8:1) 
SECOND READING – 2 Corinthians 13:11-13 
Paul closes a challenging letter to the Corinthians with 
an appeal to Christian fellowship grounded in the 
triune harmony of Christ’s grace, God’s love, and the 
Spirit’s partnership. 
GOSPEL – Matthew 28:16-20 
After his resurrection, Jesus summons his remaining 
disciples and commissions them to baptize and teach 
all nations in the name of the Father, Son, and Holy 
Spirit.  
JUNE 14 – 2ND SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST  
Moses tells the Israelites that they are called to be a 
priestly kingdom and a holy people. Jesus sends out 
the disciples as laborers into the harvest. In baptism 
we too are anointed for ministry, sharing God’s 
compassion with our needy world. From the Lord’s 
table we go forth to proclaim the good news, to heal 
the sick, and to share our bread with the hungry.  
FIRST READING – Exodus 19:2-8a 
At Sinai God assured Israel, “You shall be my 
treasured possession,” and commissioned them to 
serve as mediating priests for the nations. The people 
commit themselves completely to God’s will.  
PSALM – Psalm 100 
We are God’s people and the sheep of God’s 
pasture. (Ps. 100:3)  
SECOND READING – Romans 5:1-8 
We are no longer God’s enemies but have peace with 
God because we were brought into a right relationship 
with God through Christ’s death.  
GOSPEL – Matthew 9:35—10:8[9-23] 
The mission of Jesus’ followers is to continue the 
mission of Jesus himself. Here, he instructs his first 
disciples as to how they might proclaim the gospel 
through their words and deeds.  

JUNE 21 – 3RD SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST  
God does not promise that the path of the disciple will be 
easy. Jeremiah feels the pain of rejection from those 
who do not want to hear what he has to say. Jesus 
declares that his words may bring stark division. Even 
so, we need not be afraid for God accounts for each hair 
on our heads. Though we may experience rejection, 
frustration, division, and death, God’s grace and love 
make us a new creation each day. Marked with the 
cross and filled with holy food, we are sent from worship 
to witness to Christ in the world.  
FIRST READING – Jeremiah 20:7-13 
Jeremiah accuses God of forcing him into a ministry that 
brings him only contempt and persecution. Yet Jeremiah 
is confident that God will be a strong protector against 
his enemies and commits his life into God’s hands.  
PSALM – Psalm 69:7-10 [11-15] 16-18 
Answer me, O Lord, for your love is kind. (Ps. 69:16)  
SECOND READING – Romans 6:1b-11 
In baptism we were incorporated into the reality of 
Christ’s death and resurrection. We have been made 
new in Christ through his death and resurrection to live 
freed from sin.  
GOSPEL – Matthew 10:24-39 
Jesus warns his disciples that their ministry in his name 
will meet with opposition. However, he assures them 
that they need not fear for the truth will come to light. 
Life is found in Christ.  
JUNE 28 – 4TH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST  
The welcome of baptism is for all God’s children. This 
baptismal gift sets us free from the power of sin and 
death. In today’s gospel, Christ promises that the 
disciple who gives a cup of cold water to the little ones 
serves Christ himself. From worship we are sent on our 
baptismal mission: to serve the little ones of this world 
and to be a sign of God’s merciful welcome.  
FIRST READING – Jeremiah 28:5-9 
Through a symbolic action Jeremiah insisted that Judah 
and all the surrounding nations should submit to the king 
of Babylon (Jer. 27). Hananiah contradicted the word of 
Jeremiah, who in reply insisted that Hananiah’s rosy 
prediction should not be believed until it came true. God 
confirmed the word of Jeremiah and sentenced the false 
prophet Hananiah to death (vv. 16-17).  
PSALM – Psalm 89:1-4, 15-18 
Your love, O Lord, forever will I sing. (Ps. 89:1)  
SECOND READING – Romand 6:12-23 
Sin is an enslaving power which motivates us to live self-
serving, disobedient lives. Sin’s final payoff is death. We, 
however, have been set free from sin’s slavery to live 
obediently under God’s grace, whose end is the free gift 
of eternal life.  
GOSPEL – Matthew 10:40-42 
When Jesus sends his disciples out as missionaries, he 
warns them of persecution and hardships they will face. 
He also promises to reward any who aid his followers 
and support their ministry.  
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PLEASE UPDATE THE PRAYER LIST – Those who have requested friends and loved ones to be included on the 
prayer list, please contact Deborah Mitchell in the church office at parishadmin@gslc.com or (803) 787-4413 to 
renew your request or add prayer concerns by the newsletter deadline of each month. You may call or email 
anytime to remove a name.  

Please do not assume that we know the name should be renewed or removed. 
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Alan Austin—friend of Lula Camp 

Jonathan Baker—son of Loujean Baker 

Tara Baker—daughter-in-law of Loujean Baker 

David Bostic—father-in-law of Katie Bostic 

Luna Brown—2-year-old cousin of Amanda Snodgrass  

Schuyler Carter—grandson of Bonnie Hammond 

Allie Clark—friend of Betty Cox 

Landon Derrick—friend of Amanda Snodgrass 

Beverly Fulmer—friend of Judy Rogers 

Lamar Harper—brother of Gwen Barnes 

Faye & Forrest Hinebaugh—parents of Elaine Zornow 

Madelynn Johnson—friend of the Snodgrass Family 

Leonard C. Jordan—brother of Bill Jordan 

Raynette Kempf—sister of Loujean Baker 

Sylvia Livingston—mother of Cheryl Beaman 

Sue Mills—mother of Susan Weaver 

Tom Nolan—brother of Pat Roche 

Henry Richardson—father of Amanda Snodgrass 

Harold Roach—father of Ashleigh Taylor 

Mary Ashley Rodriguez—friend of Gaye Tucker 

Gary Thomas—employee of Wes Snodgrass 

Robin Traufler—friend of the congregation 

Mike Welborn—cousin of Anita Easter 

Danny Young—brother-in-law of Cheryl Beaman 
 

DEPLOYED 
Preston Haigh 
 

BIRTH 
Daughter Bella Nabors to John Nabors and Anna 

Lawson 

Daughter Sara Adler to Chandler and Walker Inabinet 
 

WITH SYMPATHY 
The family of Vic Milejczak 

The family of Rev. George Marion Rushe, former interim 

pastor of Good Shepherd 

The family of William Harold Simmons, father of Michael 

Simmons 

The family of Julia Ann Riedinger, sister of Pat 

Butterfield 

The family of Tommie Spence 

The family of Helen Inabinet, mother of Jeff Inabinet and 

grandmother of Walker and Gus 

The family of Catherine Schaefer, mother of Joe 

Schaefer 

The family of Dot Sterling 

The family of Robert William Isenhower, father of 

Andrew Isenhower 

The family of Walter Robertson 

Relatives and Friends 

With Prayer 

Mary Allen 

Rev. Russ Anderson 

Loujean Baker 

Gwen Barnes 

Trisha Benson 

Grace Boozer 

Rosemarie Brown 

Rose Butterfield 

Joanna Carpenter 

Ginna Caughman 

Betty Cox 

Helen Derrick 

Sylvia Anne Derrick 

Marianne De Werdt 

Curtis Easter 

Wilhelmina Edwards 

Larry Evans 

Doug Fleming 

Dot Gibert 

The Gilbert Family 

Martha Haigler 

Bonnie Hammond 

Louise Hayes 

Trisha Holman 

Kitty Howard 

Judy Hoy 

Jeannine Jameson 

Sara Loyd 

Carol Mayfield 

Doris McCaughey 

Gigi Middlebrooks 

Cathy Milejczak 

Margaret Moody 

Johanna Moore 

Irene Poole 

Rebecca Silvia 

Wilbur Smith 

Virginia Stephens 

Barbara Sutton 

Nancy Taylor 

Ashleigh Taylor 

Melvin Wicker 

Bubba Willis 

mailto:barbara@gslc.com


Office Information 

http://www.gslc.com 

Hours: Mon–Thurs. 9 am to 4:30 

pm; Fri. 9 am  to  2:00 pm  

Phone: (803) 787-4413 

Day School: (803) 787-4148 
 

Pastor 

Reverend Andrew Isenhower 

Parish Administrator 

Deborah Mitchell 

Deb Embrey 

Music Director 

Cody Jones  

Interim Contemporary Music 

Director 

Michael Simmons 

Organist/Worship Associate 

Susan Sturkie 

Sexton 

Joey Allison 
 

Council President 

Ed Beaman 

Council Vice-President 

Marcia Woodward 

Secretary 

Anna-Marie Plyler 

Treasurer 

Jamie Sanders 
 

Council Members/Committee 
Katie Bostic / Learning 
Karen Lucas / Parish Life 
Karen Lucas, Council Liaison with 
Wade Wingard, Contact / 
Communication 
Stacy Gross / Evangelism 
Jamie Sanders, Council Liaison 
with Rebecca Richardson Chair / 
Finance 
Marcia Woodward / Gifts 
Ed Beaman, Council Liaison with 
Lauren Chandler Chair / Property 
Steve Steck, Council Liaison with 
Don Caughman Chair / Social 
Ministry 
Donna Foster / Worship Life 
Jennifer Ross, Co-Chair / Youth 
& Children 
Mitch Uehling, Co-Chair / Youth 
& Children 
Youth Representative 

Noah Adams 

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 

3909 Forest Drive 

Columbia, SC 29204 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 
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Mark Your Calendar for These Upcoming Events! 
 
 

June 7 Drive-In Worship Service 
 
June 9 Parish Life Meeting (via Zoom 

6:00 p.m.) 
 Executive Council Meeting (via 

Zoom) 
 
June 14 Drive-In Worship Service 
 Called Congregational Meeting 

(immediately after the Drive-In 
service) 

 Council Meeting (via Zoom) 
 
June 21 Drive-In Worship Service 
 
June 28 Drive-In Worship Service 

 
 
 

July 3 Church Office Closed 
 
 
 
 
 

www.gslc.com 

DELIVERY REQUESTED BY 

June 3, 2020 

DATED INFORMATION ENCLOSED 


